
22 November 2013 

Ms Jo-Ann Davidson 
Divisional Secretary 
Flight Attendants' Association of Australia, Regional/Domestic Division 

cc. Mr Michael Mijatov 
Divisional Secretary 
Flight Attendants' Association of Australia, International Division 

Dear Ms Davidson 

FairWork 
Commission 

Section 271 application for exemption from the financial reporting obligations of Part 3 of 
Chapter 8 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 for financial year ended 30 
June 2012 (FR2012/279) 

I refer to your application pursuant to s271 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009, 
lodged in the Fair Work Commission on 14 February 2013, in respect of the Flight Attendants' 
Association of Australia (the FAAA) for the financial year ended 30 June 2012. 

I am satisfied that the FAAA is a reporting unit and that it did not have any financial affairs in the 
financial year which ended 30 June 2012. The attached certificate reflects this decision. 

I take this opportunity to remind you of the importance of the reporting unit strictly complying with 
each applicable aspect of the legislative reporting requirements under the Fair Work (Registered 
Organisations) Act 2009, the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Regulations 2009 and the 
Reporting Guidelines. 

I have received correspondence from Ms Toni Maystorovich Administrator/Office Manager for the 
FAAA requesting an extension of time and the reason for this request on the 22 November 2013. 
In this instance I have allowed the application to be made more than 90 days after the end of the 
financial year. Any future applications must be made within 90 days after the end of the financial 
or be accompanied by an application for extension of time. 

If you wish to discuss this matter, please contact Joanne Fenwick on (03) 8661 7886 or by email 
to joanne.fenwick@fwc.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Chris Enright 
Delegate of the General Manager 
Fair Work Commission 

11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 
GPO Box 1994 

Melbourne VIC 3001 

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 

International: (613) 8661 7777 
Facsimile: (03) 9655 0401 

Email: melbourne@fwc.gov.au 
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CERTIFICATE 
Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 
s.271 - Reporting unit's exemption from requirements of Chapter 8, Part 3 

Flight Attendants' Association of Australia 
(FR2012/279) 

FairWork 
Commission 

MRENRIGHT MELBOURNE, 22 NOVEMBER 2013 

Certificate of exemption from the requirements of Chapter 8, Part 3 of the Fair Work 
(Registered Organisations) Act 2009 

[1] On 15 February 2013 an application was made under s.271(1) of the Fair Work 
(Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the Act) by the Flight Attendants' Association of 
Australia for a certificate of exemption in respect of the financial year ended 30 June 2012. 

[2] Further information was subsequently submitted to the Fair Work Commission on 22 
November 2013 by the Flight Attendants' Association of Australia which included a request 
under s 271 (3) of the Act for an extension oftime to the period of90 days otherwise required. 

[3] Having regard to the circumstances, I approve the extension requested under s 271 (3) 
of the Act. 

[4] On the basis· of the material provided in the application, I am satisfied that the applicant 
is a reporting unit that does not have any financial affairs in respect of the financial year which 
ended 30 June 2012. 
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From: Toni Maystorovich
To: FENWICK, Joanne
Subject: extension of time
Date: Friday, 22 November 2013 12:26:35 PM
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Hi Joanne
 
I would like to request and extension of time for the lodgement of the financial return for the
financial year 2012 under section 271(1). 
 
I am aware that I was late to lodge the return on 14 February 2013 which after the 90 days
stipulated for the extension requirements.  The reason why this happened is that I am the new
Administrator and my predecessor left without telling me what needed to be done.
 
Joanne please let me know if I need to make any changes above before I type it on letter head.
 
Regards
 
Toni
 

flight attendants' association of australia
 
Toni Maystorovich CPA
Administrator/Office Manager
e: toni@faaa.net | Direct +61 2 8337 1104
switch +61 2 8337 1111| fax +61 2 8337 1122
20 Ewan Street | Mascot NSW 2020
w: www.faaa.net

 

Connect with us 
 
The information contained in  this  email is confidential.  If  you are not the intended recipient, you may not disclose or  use the information in
this  email in  any way and should destroy any copies. The FAAA does not guarantee the integrity of any emails  or  attached files. The views
or  opinions expressed are the author's own and may not reflect the views or  opinions of the FAAA.

 

mailto:toni@faaa.net
mailto:Joanne.FENWICK@fwc.gov.au
http://www.faaa.net/
http://maps.google.com.au/maps?q=20+ewan+street+mascot&rlz=1C1GGGE___AU509AU510&um=1&ie=UTF-8&sa=X&ei=Zbw2Ud60HMaqlAW3-YDACQ&ved=0CAsQ_AUoAg
http://www.faaa.net/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/FAAA-International-Division/139888366075209
http://www.youtube.com/user/FAAAInternational
https://twitter.com/FAAA_int
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FL GHT ATIENDANTS ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA 

Gen raiMa~ r 
Fair Work Australia 
GPO Box 1194 
MELBOUR E VIC 3001 

Dear Madam 
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